Alamance Artisans Guild
Meeting Minutes

January 17, 2017
The February AAG meeting was held at the Holy Comforter Church on February 21. 
Bob York, introduced the new President Steve Cann. Steve called the meeting to order. Those in attendance were Bob York, Carolyn Langley, Steve Cann, Jan Holloman, Martha Sink, Beverly McAnulty, Rita Duxbury, James Duxbury, Carolyn Bell, Debbie Martz, , Gregg Lee,  Kate Gaydos, Ross Strange, Mary Archer, Steven Durland, Beth Hill, Pat Scheible, and Susan Kern.
The January minutes had one correction: adding Peter Klopman to the attendance list. With motion by Susan Kern and 2nd by Jan Holloman, they were then approved.
Beverly McAnulty gave the treasurers report. The AAG account has 5,488.67 and the studio tour has 1613.00.  All studio tour bills have been paid.

Ross Strange, membership chair, stated that so far this year, 31 people had their membership dues.  He state though that he had received a stack of 17 or 18 that evening and had not gone through those yet. Those renewing their membership after February 28 will incur a late fee of $15.00. This only applies to renewing members.  New member dues will remain the same through the year. There was discussion about when we drop people who have not paid their dues from the website. Decision was to drop after the Feb 28 due date. 

Events and Exhibitions:
We need an all guild show, but nothing has been arranged for this year except for the Preview exhibit.  An all guild show for 2018 at the Center for Creative Leadership has supposedly been discussed.  Linda Gill spoke with Steve saying that we are on the calendar, but the Chairperson for exhibits committee needs to call and confirm this.  Board nominated Beth Hill to serve as chairperson with Corey Gillespie as liaison.  During this meeting Beth agreed to serve as the chairperson. Laura Gibson is the person to contact at the Center.

Community Relations: No Report
Studio Tour/Art Extravaganza Committee:

Debbie Martz reported that the committee had met and made many decisions. Members of the committee are: Jan Holloman-promotions, Pam Watts-Secretary, Pat Scribble-Preview event, Anita Vigorito.- Evaluations, Fredric Wiegel – Publicity, Daniel Frost- Supporter Chair as well as design logos, promotional posters, and multiple postcards.
The October Event will now be called “Alamance Artisans Annual Art Extravaganza”

 In 2017 the event will be held October, Saturday14th from 10-5 and Sunday 15th from Noon to 5:00.  Set up will be Friday October 13.  The venue will be the Vailtree Event and Conference Center, 1567 Bakatsias Lane, Graham, NC 27253.  The preview event will be held at the Captain White House, October 5 – 22.  Set up is Tuesday, October 3rd and Wednesday, October 4 from 9-5.  Pick-up is Monday October 23 from 9 – 5.
There must be at least 25 participants with a maximum of 50.  The cost is $160 per individual or $300 for a family couple.  Applications will be ready on Friday, March 17 until midnight May 21st.   The space per person will be at least 10x10.

Publicity planned includes large promotional posters, extra large postcards and perhaps a billboard. The facility has tables, however, perhaps not enough.  It was suggested that we look into renting tables for exhibitors as part of their fee. There is concern about racks.  Carolyn Bell is checking into a source that may have racks available. We encourage the members to help each other.
Communications:   Please information to Susan Kern about your activities and exhibitions so she might put them in the newsletter. The website is good place to look for what is coming up.  News and a calendar of events are on the web site.  Ross Strange agreed to learn how to post these items. There is also member resource page on the web site. This page has a roster of members. The password for members to get into this part of the web site is at the bottom of the newsletter.  Members need to update your images and artists statements.  Be sure to title work so people know what you have to sell.  Send this to Steve Durland.  Steve likes to limit email from AAG to no more than 2 a month. People quit paying attention to them if they are too frequent.
There was no new business or old business. 

Announcements: 
Alamance Arts is having a reverse auction on Saturday, April 8.  Three hundred and twenty raffle tickets will be sold. There are many chances to win some money.  Ten thousand dollars will be given away, with a top cash prize of $5000.00 to the final ticket holder that is drawn.  Tickets are $100 and may be purchased form Carolyn Langley or any Alamance arts Board member before Feb15.
 The next AAG meeting will be held March 21, 2017.
Watercolor Society North Carolina- Central Region is having a exhibition at the Campbell House in Southern Pines, April 7 – 28.  Several members of AAG will be in this exhibition.  

Ansel Adams work will be featured at the NC Museum of Art through May.

The meeting was adjourned. Carolyn Langley presented a program on how to manipulate images using the software, Preview, in a Mac Computer.
Respectfully submitted,

Carolyn Langley, Secretary

